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Comments: South Africa National Space Agency Bill CSIR SANSA Bill comments - June 2008

The CSIR has been contracted by DST to establish and host the interim office of the National Space Agency. The CSIR has also been involved in the establishment and hosting of a number of other Government agencies and programmes such as the AMTS, National Technology Transfer Centre (NTTC), National Manufacturing Advisory Centre (NAMAC), and gained good experience and expertise in this regard.

It is with this as background that we would like to comment on the SANSA Bill as follows:

1. Objects and Functions of Agency:

· SANSA is proposed in the Bill as the only Agency to manage space related matters. It is important to confirm if this is correct and if so clarify how the civilian and military aims of government will be served by such a single entity. It is also not clear whether the Agency will regulate the astronomy activities in South Africa. If it does not, will this then preclude the use of space based astronomy for South Africa?
· It is important to include a diagramme in the Bill that describes the role of the different players in the space domain clearly. Need to also clarify if the Agency will fulfil only a funding and coordination role or also an implementation role for all space related activities in SA. It is our understanding that the Agency could fulfil all these roles, depending on the needs of specific programmes.
· Important to have the most appropriate institutional model for the Agency within the PFMA guidelines once there is clarity on the above points.
2. Governance Committee:

· In terms of the PFMA, it is a statutory requirement for a public entity to have an Audit Committee in place. Such committee typically oversees, amongst others, all governance related aspects. There is therefore no real need for a separate Governance Committee, as it will in essence amount to a duplication of committees.
· Important to have at least one member with legal qualification and one with financial expertise in the Audit Committee.
3. CEO of Agency:

· The KPI's and targets for the Agency should also be confirmed and agreed to with the CEO when the personal KPl's are confirmed.
· Important to appoint "an appropriately qualified" Acting CEO when required and not just "any" person as currently stated in the Bill.
4. Funds of Agency:

· Important to clarify point 18 (d) with reference to "revenue accruing to the Agency from any other source". It may result in competition with other (private) organisations in the space and related domain. Also relevant to point 4.3 in the memorandum attached to the Bill.
5. General:

Important to clarify and understand where and how the SANSA will fit and contribute to the national space strategy and objectives. As this strategy is still under development, the final format of it may impact on the SANSA activities.
